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Official Newsletter of  

A Sign of the Times!!!  
See page 14 for more info on how to protect your 356 for the winter .  

http://www.TYP356ne.org
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Editorial  
 We all hoped that the virus would be under 
control by now and we could start planning a 
great 2021. Thatõs not happening and we are 
forced to pull back to keep everyone as safe as 
possible. Allenõs message and the announce-
ments on page 4 say it all. Hang in there, hope-
fully, better days are ahead.  

TubTimes will be on an uncertain schedule for 
the next few months, but continue to send me 
any information that our membership would 
enjoy reading. You can send classified items 
also. When I get enough to make an interesting 
issue I will publish one.   Ed  

Wanted ä Website coordinator  
 

A couple years ago our website was obsolete 
and in need of complete revision.  Our Presi-
dent, Allen Sisson and his son, took on the job 
of creating a new website. The result is the 
great website we have today.  
 

Now itõs time for someone else to take over 
the maintenance of the site. We estimate that 
it requires about an hour a month to update 
the schedule, and add TubTimes issues and 
the board minutes each month.  
 

If you are interesting in helping the club in 
this way please contact Allen Sisson ñ     

                 dkwf5700@gmail.com 

mailto:dkwf5700@gmail.com
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Presidents Message ï  Dec 2020  

I will announce 
the date of the 
2021 planning 
meeting several 
months from now 
when it seems 
reasonable to do 
so. 
 

Due to the lack of 
Club events from 
now until at least 
April of 2021, the 
Tub Times will 
not be published on a regular monthly basis during 2021.  Ed 
Tobolski, our Vice President and Newsletter Editor, will pub-
lish the Tub Times as needed when there is enough content 
available. 
 

I am sorry for this uncertainty, but I am hoping that starting in 
mid-2021 things will be a lot better.  In the meantime, please 
think about arranging an impromptu breakfast or lunch with a 
few of your local 356 friends well masked at a safe local estab-
lishment where you can meet and keep some distance.  Feel 
free to announce any such event using our Club email list.  The 
Connecticut Shoreline Breakfast Group has done an incredibly 
good job of organizing several events like this in the Connecti-
cut area.  Tom Tate and some members of PCA recently had 
some events in the parking lot of the Blue Moon Bagel Caf® in 
Medfield, MA that were well attended.  Most every Saturday 
the Cape Cod Porsche Gruppe starting at about 7:30 AM for an 

hour or two holds a friendly group meeting at:  ¢ƘǊŜŜ Cƛƴǎ Cof-
fee Roasters 581 Main St West Dennis, MA.   It would great if 
some of you could arrange similar events on the north shore 
and south shore of MA.  Also, New Hampshire, Maine and 
Vermont local events would be welcome. Anyone can an-
nounce one.  
 

Virus control in 2021! 
 

Allen Sisson, President TYP356ne 
Email: dkwf5700@gmail.com 

 I have some bad news and good news to report.  The bad news is 
that due to the significant increase in COVID 19 cases basically 
everywhere, we will not be able to have the Holiday Party in Janu-
ary 2021 as planned.  The good news is that because of the COVID 
19 cancellation of Club Day 2020 and the Holiday Party 2021 we 
have enough money in the treasury to sustain us for 2021 without 
collecting dues for next year.  As a result, the Club Board of Direc-
tors has voted that none of our current members need to pay 
dues for 2021.  So, if you are currently a Club member DO 
NOT send any dues payment for 2021 to our Membership 
Chairmen Carl Luck in December of 2020 or January of 2021 as 
you normally would. If you have paid dues for years in advance, 
Carl will add one more year to the years you have paid for in the 
Club records.  Dues will not be due again for current members until 
January 1, 2022 and overdue on February 1, 2022. So, although 
2020 had few Club events, it was basically a dues free year for us 
all!  New members joining the Club in 2021 will need to pay dues 
to Carl Luck as usual. 
 

It appears likely that there will be three effective, and safe vaccines 
for the Corona virus available in December and January to at least 
vaccinate most of our overworked, dedicated health care workers 
plus first responders.  Hopefully, other effective vaccines will soon 
follow so that by sometime in May to June of 2021 there will be 
enough vaccines available so that most of the rest of us interested 
in receiving a vaccination for the Corona virus will have received 
one.  This should then allow us to resume a more normal Club 
event schedule, and more importantly, more normal lives in gen-
eral.  
 

Normally we would hold our annual planning meeting in December 
or January, but because of uncertainty of when groups can safely 
meet again, planning for next yearsô events would be difficult at 
this time.  Because of this the planning meeting will be postponed 
until likely February, March or even April when we should have a 
better idea if the numbers of new cases of COVID 19 are declining 
as expected as more people are vaccinated.  I think our first Club 
events in 2021 will likely be in mid to late April and May.  I am 
hoping to schedule the Spring tour again in late May, but to avoid 
scheduling and cancelling again, I do not want to work on tour 
scheduling until we know more about control of disease spread.      

New Member ¦ Welcome to the Club 
 

Francis, better known as Bud, Gnatek.  
Bud lives in Hadley,  Massachusetts and owns a red 1962 Karmann Notchback Coupe 
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    2021 Dues Payment  
Dues payments for 2021 have been suspended.  

All current members will have their membership automatically extended one year at no cost.  

See Allenõs President message on page 3 for details. 
 

TYP356ne Annual Event Planning Meeting for 2021   
This meeting has been tentatively moved to Saturday, March 20th, 2021. It will be combined with a 

board meeting. Watch your emails for the details as we get closer to the meeting date.  
 

2021 Holiday Party  
This event has been cancelled due to the virus.  

 

Board Meetings  
Our board meetings, normally held on the first Tuesday of each month, will be held as needed. The next 

scheduled meeting will be combined with the planning meeting on Saturday, March 20th, 2021  

Contact Allen Sisson or Ed Tobolski if you want to be notified when the meetings are held.  
 

TubTimes   

With the lack of events to report on, the newsletter will not be published on a regular monthly basis until 
we can return to a normal event schedule.  Please continue sending any items of interest to the member-
ship to Ed ( tobolsed@verizon.net ) and he will publish TubTimes when there is enough material to make 

an interesting issue. Watch your emails for more information.   

Announcements  

Email Problem  
We recently had a problem with the email address of a member. For no reason he stopped getting emails 
from the Clubs system several months ago. Fortunately he asked the membership chairman why he was 
not getting emails including TubTimes. Allen Sisson, and his son, got involved and resolved the prob-
lem. We use Google to manage the email list and their system screwed up.  They were not much help so 
Allen came up with a workaround. Everyone should of received a test email from the system on Sunday. 
That was sent to confirm the workaround. It worked, thank you Allen.  

 

We believe that the problem is resolved, but we are concerned that it may happen again and members 
may not realize that they are not getting Club emails. To prevent this from happening, we will send out 
at least one email a month to the membership. That would normally be a TubTimes issue. When 
TubTimes is not published during a month, the newsletter editor will send an email around the first of 
the month saying that there is no TubTimes that month. Therefore, you should receive a Club email 
around the first of every month. If you donõt, contact the membership chairman. His address can be 
found on the website. Hopefully this wonõt be a problem in the future. 

Happy 
Holidays 

mailto:tobolsed@verizon.net
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Welcome New Board Members  
Recently two members have retired from the board. We thank Jeff Leeds and Alex Dearborn for their 

years of service to the Club. To fill those positions we have appointed two new board members,          
Diane Mierz and Peter Thompson. Their terms start immediately. 

These new board members are avid 356 enthusiasts and they will help the board plan events and activ-

it ies that  will help us enjoy or cars to the fullest  in the years ahead. Below is a brief bio of each. 

 Peter Thompson 

 
I bought my first Porsche in 1963 a 56 
Speedster ($500.00) since then - 
2 Speedsters 
1 Convertible D 
3 Roadsters 
5 Cabriolets 
1 Karman Coupe 
10 Coupes 
2 912s 
I now have a 57 Sunroof coupe, 57 
Cabriolet, 60Coupe, 86 911 Carrera 
and a Citroen 2CV 
My wife (Joyce) and I live in West 
Newbury and host the clubs 
swap meet. We will be doing 
some drive's next year and 
hope to meet as many of 
you as possible. 
  
Peter  

Diane Mierz 
 
 My husband Steve and I are relatively 
new to 356 ownership;  we acquired our 
1965 SC cabriolet in October of 
2019.  Our roots are firmly based in the 
world of vintage VWs.  We've owned a 
1950 split window and 1954 convertible 
(both sold to help finance the 356) and 
currently own 2 Karmann Ghias (1956 
and 1963), a 1960 sunroof, and 1970 and 
1973 convertibles.  To round things out 
we also have a  a 1996 Miata M edition.  I 
am hoping to work with Greg Lane to 
help with club activities in the Connecti-
cut area and plan on participating in as 
many events as the current schedule al-
lows for. Looking forward to meeting 
many of you soon!  
 

Diane  
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Connecticut Shoreline ñBreakfast Groupò Gatherings of 2020  
 

Throughout the 2020 driving season, a contingent of auto enthusiasts has periodically gathered at 8am Saturday mornings 

for a ñsocially responsibleò breakfast at SE Connecticut outdoor eateries.  Saturday weather looking good, the email word 

goes out Thursday morning from non-member Mark Baker or member Scott Sogge asking, ñWho is inò?  The replies bounce 

around and before you can say, ñBobôs your uncleò a group of six to ten has been formed. The core of those gathering is typi-

cally comprised of  TYP 356ne members and their wonderful Porsche cars, but the occasional interloper will show up in 

something new such as a brand new C-8 Corvette, or something exotic such as a BMW Isetta.   
 

Most recently the informal group gathered at Cristyôs in Madison, well-known for their pancakes, where many discovered 

that, ñyou can barely finish one.ò  Kick the tires, talk to enthusiastic passers-by, sit down to chat about technical questions or 

favorite mechanic. We all know the banter.  The social gathering typically ends when someone asks, ñWho wants to go for a 

drive?ò The cars fire-up and are off for a quick cruise.  Everyone is typically home by 10am, just as the rest of the household 

is beginning to stir for the day.  It is a great and easy way to brighten our COVID-wracked and ñautomotively-drearyò 2020 

lives. Greg Lane 

The articles and pictures on the following pages are from the Shoreline Groupôs recent events.  

Photo credits: Steve Mierz and Greg Shook 

Christyôs in Madison CT. 
58 Cabrio is owned by Chris Roosevelt 

Leftï Diane 
Mierz with Bill 
Silvestri and 
Gloria 

 
Rightï Scott 
DePierroôs 
 Targa 

Leftð 
Dave Winstead has a new toy!! 

 
 

Rightï Diane Mierzôs Ghia 


